
The Constitution and Bylaws Committee has met regarding the issue of “the possible creation of a 
summer structure of the senate.” 
  
It is our considered opinion that using Roberts Rules provision for special committee creation the senate 
can create an “interim committee” empowered to consult with the senate president over the summer 
and recommend an emergency summer senate meeting, if necessary. 
  
No changes to the constitution or bylaws are required, or recommended, at this time. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
  
Jerold Duquette 
Mark Jackson 
Charles Dimmick 
The Constitution and Bylaws Committee 
 


